Report on Cruise 9738:  Inlet Sampling


Vessel:	CCGS VECTOR


Dates:	October 6 to 12, 1997


Objectives:


Obtain profiles of temperature and salinity, and water samples for dissolved oxygen analysis in several west coast Vancouver Island inlets (Alberni, Effingham Muchalat, and Neroutsos inlets) and Strait of Georgia. 


Personnel:�	Dario Stucchi -Chief Scientist (IOS) 363-6588 �	Bernard Minkley (IOS) 363-6594�	Les Spearing (IOS) 363-6305�	Marie Robert (contractor)�	Elaine Baird(contractor) 363-6449�	Anne-Marie Irwin (volunteer) 


Results:


The cruise was a complete success as we accomplished all our objectives and some additional work as well.  The cruise proceeded as scheduled until the evening of Tuesday, October 7th.  The captain attempted to proceed to Nootka Sound that evening, but very uncomfortable sea conditions and storm to hurricane force wind warnings forced us to overnight in Bamfield.  The next day we made it to Nootka Sound and completed our entire sampling program there.  Unfortunately, we had to delay our departure until Thursday morning because of a medical situation with one of the crew.  We completed our sampling in Quatsino Sound on Friday and proceeded via the inside passage to our Strait of Georgia stations.  On Saturday, October 11th we completed our Strait of Georgia -Boundary Passage sampling and unloaded later that evening at IOS.  The following day, Tom Juhasz (IOS) used the VECTOR to redeploy two moorings off the Victoria sewage outfall and returned to the IOS jetty later that day.


We sampled at 54 stations and obtained a total of 438 water samples.  The Sea Bird CTD system and rosette pylon worked flawlessly, and the calibrations checks on the conductivity sensors showed no alarming offsets or drift in these sensors.  The data set appears to be free of calibration problems.
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